
 

 

Farewell to Mr. Vinod Tiwari Mr. Rajkaran Singh 

The farewell ceremony of Mr. Vinod Tiwari & Mr. Raj Karan Singh commenced 

on Independence Day, 15th August 2023, at 08:30 AM. Following our usual 

tradition, we initiated a fundraising campaign among the students for this event. 

The contributions gathered from the residents of the hall amounted to Rs 4462/-, 

& additionally, the Mess Warden, Dr. CK Sahu, contributed 1000/- rupees. 

Consequently, the total amount collected for the event reached Rs 5462/-.  We 

acquired tokens of appreciation using the funds we had collected. 

The farewell gathering commenced with the Mess secretary extending a welcome 

to the Warden-in-charge, Mess Warden, Maintenance Warden, HEC 

representatives, Mess committee members, mess staff, and all residents. The 

session was chaired by the Warden-in-charge. Subsequently, the Mess manager, 

secretary, President, and all wardens took turns reminiscing about their cherished 

moments with the Hall staff member, Mr. Vinod Tiwari. They recounted how Mr. 

Tiwari had diligently served the hall, always with a warm smile and engaging 

interactions in the dining area. Everyone extended their best wishes to Mr. Tiwari 

for a joyful retirement ahead 

"Next, Mr. Tiwari recounted several of his treasured moments within the hall, 

reflecting on his extensive service to various halls within IIT Kanpur. Responding 

to requests, he serenaded the audience with a rendition of 'Me Toh Deewana 

Deewana Deewana,' reminiscent of his journey at IIT. Subsequently, he was 

honored with a collection of thoughtful gifts, including an umbrella, a set of kurta 

pajamas, undergarments, socks, and shoes, a towel, a shawl, a bouquet, a crockery 

set, and a cash gift of 501 rupees 

Following that, a photography session captured moments with Mr. Tiwari 

alongside all the attendees of the gathering, including wardens, students, and 

staff. Each warden, student, and staff member extended their good wishes to Mr. 

Tiwari as he embarks on the next chapter of his life's journey. 

The meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by the Mess manager. 



Due to some unavoidable reasons, Mr. Rajkaran Singh was unable to join the 

event. The same set of goodies has also been bought for him. The mess 

management will hand over them all when Mr. Singh is in town. 


